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Onderwerp: IATA's follow-up note agreed after the public hearing-->RE: Public Hearing on DSB Report, 28 January 2015

Dear Mr. van Toor,
 
Thank you very much for the opportunity the Dutch House of Representatives provided the International Air Transport Association (IATA) on Thursday 28 January to participate in the official hearings and discuss the Dutch Safety Board’s report on the loss of Malaysia Airlines Flight 17 over Ukraine.
 
As agreed with the MPs present in the hearing, please find attached the relevant information we promised to provide, which includes documentation referred to:
 
1-     The weaponry control proposal: 
 
a.     a statement mentioning the weaponry control proposal that was issued jointly by the aviation industry associations before the first “summit” of the associations was held with ICAO;
b.     a joint statement issued by the industry associations together with ICAO at the conclusion of the summit, noting that the industry continued to urge appropriate changes to international law for this purpose;
c.      a letter from the Secretary General of ICAO to the Secretary General of the United Nations noting the industry’s recommendation.  ICAO informed IATA in January 2015 that the recommendation was referred by the UN Secretary General to the UN High Representative for Disarmament Affairs.  IATA has received no further information from any UN agency.
 
2-     The official IATA response submitted to the Dutch Safety Board on 13 January 2016
 
Finally, as indicated at the hearing, IATA will be presenting a Working Paper on MH 17 to the 27th ICAO AVSEC Panel meeting on 14-18 March.  The paper will call attention to the need for an agreed definition of “conflict zone,” for States to timely share with the aviation community all threat information in their possession, whether relating to their own airspace or the airspace of another State, and for ICAO Secretariat to utilize the agreed proposals drawn from this Panel in the preparation for the 39th Assembly to support any Resolution to be produced on these matters.
 
As mentioned during the hearing, IATA would encourage the Netherlands, through its seats on the ICAO AVSEC Panel (as an observer) as well as on the ICAO Council (through the ABIS Group), to champion the industry’s objectives, which we believe are largely in parallel with the Dutch government’s views. Experience teaches that these recommendations are not likely to be adopted without the strong support of one or more Council Members.
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have further questions.
 
Kindest regards,
 
Carolina
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